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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on

July 1, 2009. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson and Marty Bruns. Staff present: City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Guests: Daniel Hoffman and Gazette Reporter John Schweitzer. 
Council member, Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.
Council member, Marty Bruns moved the approval of the consent agenda:  Approval of bills; Meeting Minutes: Regular Meetings 6/03/09 & 6/16/09; Received & Filed minutes: History 6/18/09, Library 6/09/09; Park & Recreation 5/14/09, Water 6/23/09; City Engineer’s Report, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.
Fire Department-Medical Director Stipend 2009
The City Council reviewed the resolution presented setting the medical director stipend at a cost of living adjustment (COLA) of  3.50%, effective July 1, 2009. Currently the medical directors monthly stipend is $400.00.
Council member, Dick Olson moved the approval of the COLA increase of 3.5%, effective July 1, 2009, and include the medical director within the salary/wage resolution each year, second by Marty Bruns. 

Council member, Linda Bendixen asked if this would make the medical director an employee. City Clerk, Kim Downs stated that this resolution would put the medical director in the roll each year with the rest of the employees setting the COLA increase. Council member, Linda Bendixen stated that she believed the medical director was a contracted service and should remain that way. The City Clerk stated that she understood that the medical director was also a contracted service, but that the Fire Chief did not understand it in the same matter. He understood that the medical director would be covered under the city’s liability and workers comp insurances.
Council member, Marty Bruns moved to postpone any action regarding the Medical Director stipend till the next scheduled council meeting, July 15, 2009
Town Center Master Plan Report 
The City Council reviewed the Town Center Master Plan Report provided by Dave Ciaccio of Olsson Associates of Omaha.
Council member, Marty Bruns moved to accept and place on file the Town Center Master Plan Report, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 

Allowing RV’s to reside temporarily in mobile home parks
The City Council had received a request from Tower Terrace Mobile Home Court to allow for RV’s and campers to reside within mobile home parks from the time period of May 31 through October 31, 2009, earlier in May. At that time the Water Department asked if they could review the request received by the council allowing RV’s and campers in mobile home parks for special purpose of flood assistance

. 

The City council has received a memo from the Water Department recommending that the City Council not allow for travel trailers to be parked in the Tower Terrace Mobile Home Park due to loss of funds for the Water Department and the failure to comply with the Tower Terrace Water and Sewer Agreement between themselves and the Water Department.

Council member, Marty Bruns moved to deny the request allowing RV’s and campers to reside within mobile home parks, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.  
Clark Street Apartments, LLC. Agreement 
The City Council reviewed an agreement between the City of Hiawatha and the owners of the Clark Street Apartments; LLC requiring that requires the owners of the Clark Street Apartments to construct a dumpster enclosure and places limitations on the accumulation of garbage outside of the dumpster. 
Council member, Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #09-097 authorizing the City to enter into a settlement agreement with the owners of the Clark Street Apartments, LLC and to direct the Mayor to sign the necessary documents, second by Nancy Melsa. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None
Resolution #09-097 adopted. 

Setting Public Hearing to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 30 Police Department
Council member, Linda Bendixen moved to set a public hearing date of July 15, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M. to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 30 Police Department deleting §30.08 Departmental Rules, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
Currently the Police Department is the only department that has to have council approval regarding departmental rules. It is believed that the original ordinance was created earlier in the development of the police department when the police department did not have a full time police chief, by removing §30.08 Departmental Rules it will align the Police Department with the other city departments. 

Setting Public Hearing to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking
Council member, Marty Bruns moved to set a public hearing date of July 15, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M. to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking adding the north side of Clark Street from the intersection of 4th Avenue, 270’ to the east and only allow for city vehicle parking and the east side of 9th Avenue, from the north side of the intersection with Eisenhower extending south to 50’ beyond the intersection, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 
Setting Public Hearing to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.06 Parking Prohibited
Council member, Bob Rampulla moved to set a public hearing date of July 15, 2009 @ 7:00P.M. to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.06 Parking Prohibited by adding 19. C. Limited parking to City Hall business or events during normal business hours for both the east and west parking lots, second by Council member, Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
Setting Public Hearing to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.09 Truck Parking Limited
Council member, Dick Olson moved to set a public hearing date of July 15, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M. to consider amending Code of Ordinance Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.09 Truck Parking Limited by adding campers, mobile homes and boats, second by Council member, Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Setting Public Notice of Applications for Voluntary Annexation and Adjoining Roadways
Council member, Linda Bendixen moved to set a public hearing date of July 15, 2007 @ 7:00 P.M. to consider applications for voluntary annexation and adjoining roadways as listed: 
· Jane Ellen Fink Revocable Trust

· Rodney and Vicki Saari

· Francis J. Pruss

· Dell Ridge, LLC Forrest Kramer 

· Loggerhead Road 

· Todd Hills Road 

· Hay Lane and 

· Interstate 380

second by Council member, Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
Setting Nuisance & Abatement Hearings 
The City Council has received four (4) nuisance and abatement appeals from the following residents: 

· Greg & Marci Wertzberger- 245 Creekview Ct. 

· Jim & Kim Packingham- 145 17th Avenue Ct. 

· Cindy Sheets- 245 17th Avenue Ct. 

· Ron & Kathleen Goldsmith- 165 17th Avenue Ct. 

Council member, Dick Olson moved to set hearing dates of July 15, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M. to consider the above appeals, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

Mitchell Drive Pump Station and Force Main Extension/By-Pass Project
The City Council has received Pay Estimate #2 for the Mitchell Drive Pump Station and Force Main Extension/By-Pass Project in the amount of $39,268.19.
City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #2 in the amount of $39,268.19 to Ricklefs Excavating of Anamosa. 

Council member, Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-098 approving Pay Estimate #2 for Mitchell Drive Pump Station and Force Main Extension/By-Pass project in the amount of $39,268.19 to Ricklefs Excavating of Anamosa, second by Linda Bendixen. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-098 adopted. 
8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project 

The City Council has received (Final) Pay Estimate #4 for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project in the amount of $93,336.52. 

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed and recommends (Final) Pay Estimate #4 in the amount of $ 93,336.52 to Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. of Dubuque. 

Council member, Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-099 approving (Final) Pay Estimate #4 for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project in the amount of $93,336.52 to Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. of Dubuque, second by Council member, Linda Bendixen. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-099 adopted. 

Reports from Council 

Council member, Marty Bruns shared with the council the status on the fiber optics ring and the progress that is being made. Bruns stated that he wants to continue to explore the various ways of exploding the power of fiber optics and to take our time researching and doing our due diligence until we know how to use it appropriately.
Council member, Bob Rampulla adjourned the meeting at 7:40 PM, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 

                                                                                              _____________________________







               Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: ______________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk


